
 

 
June 28, 2023 Meeting of the “Save the Pool” Subcommittee of the Parks and Recreation 
Commission at the Berlin Public Library; 5PM 
 
Attending:  Victoria Hill, Kayla Reeves 
Public: Lisa Workman, Carleen Ashbacher, Allison Borland 
 

1.  Form Letter/Cover Letter reviewed and approved by the group.  Will create a single 
identifiable gmail account for a point of contact. 

2. Kayla presented the finished flier.  Will create a larger version for the July 3rd event with 
the ABC Group.  Victoria to combine fliers with cover letters for delivery. 

3. Wood for thermometer acquired.  Painting next.  The thermometer will be placed at the 
pool during the summer.  Permission was acquired from Theda Care to place it in the lot 
north of Hwy 49 during the fall. (Tammy Bending contact) 

4. A conference with the City Administrator provided the needed information regarding 
giving into the designated Pool fund.  Although the city will earmark the funds for the use 
of fixing the pool, if the City Council decides to close the pool completely, the funds 
could be redirected into the Parks and Recreation department for use in other park 
needs.  This disclaimer is as stated by the Berlin Legal Rep.    Additionally Sara 
confirmed that the city could provide monthly reports of donations to the subcommittee. 

5. Plan to meet with Community Service Groups: 
a. Boys and Girls Club - Victoria 
b. Kiwanis - Kayla 
c. Rotary - Victoria 
d. Boosters - Kayla 
e. Friends of the Park - Lisa 
f. Food Pantry - Lisa 
g. Thrivent - Carleen 
h. Churches - Victoria 

 Artist and Farmers Market has approved the display of a Poster and Donation box 
 Look into Venmo & Cash App once we determine account info. 
 Allison Borland has an event planned on July 9th called Mermaids and Mateys.  She 
needs non-lifeguard volunteers.  She is also considering a possible drive in movie night or 
themed nights to attract adults. 
 Reach out to Alumni lifeguards and pool workers to post highlights at the pool and 
online. (Allison to reach out to Pat Grahn of the Historical Society) 
 Reach out to P&R Director and City Administrator about adding the Subcommittee 
minutes and contact and donation info to the Parks and Recreation city page. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 6pm.  Next meeting July 12th at 5PM at the Berlin Public Library. 
 

Correction to the minutes - the pool manager is Alexandria - not Allison  

 


